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  Development and transfer of technologies 

 Draft conclusions proposed by the Chair 

1. The Subsidiary Body for Implementation (SBI) noted the oral report by the Global 
Environment Facility (GEF) and expressed its appreciation to the GEF and its agencies, the 
United Nations Development Programme and the United Nations Environment Programme 
on the progress made in carrying out the Poznan strategic programme on technology 
transfer.1  

2. The SBI welcomed the progress made in providing technical and financial support to 
assist 36 Parties not included in Annex I to the Convention (non-Annex I Parties) in 
developing and updating their technology needs assessments (TNAs). The SBI noted that 
many non-Annex I Parties expressed their interest to conduct or update their TNA. The SBI 
recommended that the Conference of the Parties at its seventeenth session, invite the GEF 
to continue to provide financial support to other non-Annex I Parties as appropriate to 
conduct or update their TNAs, noting the availability of the updated handbook Conducting 
Technology Needs Assessments for Climate Change. 2 

3. The SBI welcomed the progress made by the GEF in providing support for piloting 
priority technology projects as part of the Poznan strategic programme. The SBI noted that 
the pilot project proposals submitted by non-Annex I Parties and supported by the GEF 
included only one project on technologies for adaptation. The SBI also noted the 
importance of projects on technologies for adaptation, including on the development and 
strengthening of local knowledge, and invited the GEF, Parties and relevant organizations 
in a position to do so to provide financial support for project proposals, including those for 
pilot projects, of the types supported by the Poznan strategic programme related to 
technologies for adaptation. 

4. The SBI recalled the conclusions of its thirty-second session inviting the GEF to 
provide half-yearly progress reports on the implementation of the activities receiving 
support under the Poznan strategic programme.3 It invited the GEF to provide reports on the 

                                                           
1 FCCC/SBI/2008/16. 
2 <http://unfccc.int/ttclear/pdf/TNA%20HANDBOOK%20EN%2020101115.pdf>. 
3 FCCC/SBI/2010/10, paragraph 102. 
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progress made in carrying out its activities under the Poznan strategic programme, 
including its long-term implementation, for consideration by the SBI at its thirty-fifth and 
subsequent sessions, for the duration of the Poznan strategic programme. 

    


